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FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

OF HIGHLAND  

The Mission of First Presbyterian Church of Highland 

is to be     

the HEART, HANDS, and FEET of Jesus Christ 

First Presbyterian Church 

of Highland                               

8727 Delaware Street               

Highland, IN  46322 

 
Dear All, 
 
Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ!  
 
Happy birthday to us! 
Happy birthday to us! 
Happy birthday, dear Church! 
Happy birthday to us! 
 
On this coming Sunday we will be celebrating Pentecost and thus              
entering into the liturgical season of Pentecost. The miraculous event 
of the Holy Spirit falling upon the multi-lingual, multiracial group of 
disciples gathered in Jerusalem is considered to be the birth of the 
Church. For, this event marked the initiation of the Spiritôs work in 
turning the nascent movement of Christ followers into a worldwide 
body of bearers of the good news of Godôs love. 
 
And Oh how we are in need of the movement of the Holy Spirit and 
the good news of Godôs love in the world right now! With so much 
unbearable tragedy striking each and every week, we need to feel 
Godôs ever-present presence deep within our spirits, and we need to 
make Godôs ever-present presence known to all whom we encounter. 
As we ourselves are consoled and inspired, we can help others to                
experience consolation, inspiration, and new creation! With the                    
assurance the Holy Spirit is alive within us, may we have the courage 
to approach all with kindness, compassion, understanding, and 
hopeðin short, with love! The power we have collectively as the 
body of Christ, born on the Day of Pentecost, is a power that can 
bring healing, transform hearts, and stop evil in its tracks.  
 
 

2022  
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There is so much evidence of the Holy Spirit at work within the First Presbyterian Church of                
Highland! On Pentecost Sunday, we will be welcoming our confirmands, Ella Severson and Tristan 
Casiano, into full membership in our congregation (a big thank you to Tracy Oprea and Peter                
Churitch for being our Confirmation sponsors!). Our ministries of service continue with gusto, with 
the Deacons even recently having initiated a new program to bring delicious meals to some of our 
congregation members who could use good food and love. A group of faithful members recently read 
and discussed a book to inspire the work of antiracism at FPCH, and we will be continuing that work. 
Our garden crew has been hard at work stewarding our beautiful outdoor space for reflection and 
worship (be sure to join us for worship in the garden on the third Sundays of the summer months!). 
Our trustees have been hard at work making our building and grounds ready for hot weather. Our 
Youth Connections group is busy creating a worship service for later in the summer. And, of course, 
we are welcoming all and loving all, connecting people to our God who is Love through the miracle 
of the Holy Spirit. Happy Birthday to us, indeed! 
 
On a personal note, I share with all of you, my beloved co-laborers in the Kingdom, that my dear 
grandfather, Jamie Orem (ñPappyò to us grandchildren) joined the Resurrection in glory on May 30. 
Please keep me and my family in prayer as we grieve. 
 
I leave you with these words from Acts chapter 2: 
 
When the day of Pentecost had come, they were all together in one place. And suddenly from heaven 

there came a sound like the rush of a violent wind, and it filled the entire house where they were                 

sitting. Divided tongues, as of fire, appeared among them, and a tongue rested on each of them. All of 

them were filled with the Holy Spirit and began to speak in other languages, as the Spirit gave them 

ability. 

 
Let us feel the breath of God! 

 
 
 
In Christ and with Love, 
 
 

Rev. Tyler  
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BAPTISM:  Session approved the sacrament of baptism for Emma Farkas 
(Daughter of Alex and Sarah Farkas) for June 29th.  

 

FUNDRAISING:   Session members continue to work on new fundraising ideas.  Let 
any Session member know if you have an idea! 

 

BOLD IDEAS:  The elders continue to brainstorm ideas for ways to improve our 
church, reach out to the community, expand our vision and be the heart, hands and feet of 
Jesus Christ. 

This month the Matthew 25 spotlight is shining upon our Be the Bridge book discussion crew! Beginning 
with an in-person meeting and then continuing throughout May during Bring Your Own Bible, this faithful 
group of people has read about and reflected deeply upon the necessary work of recognizing white privilege 
and combating structural racism. We invite everybody to join us as we seek to put our words to work by 
embarking upon the journey of antiracism work in our congregation. We have copies  of the book in the 
library if you would still like to check one out. Thank you for getting us started on the necessary work of 
responding to our Matthew 25 call to dismantle structural racism! 
 
As a reminder, this section of the Larger View is here to highlight our embodiment of the Matthew 25 
initiative to which we have committed. This initiative is focused on the following: 
 
¶ Building congregational vitality by challenging people and congregations to deepen their faith and get 
actively and joyfully engaged with their community and the world. 

¶ Dismantling structural racism by advocating and acting to break down the systems, practices and 
thinking that underlie discrimination, bias, prejudice and oppression of people of color. 

¶ Eradicating systemic poverty by working to change laws, policies, plans and structures in our society 
that perpetuate economic exploitation of people who are poor. 

If you notice somebody or somebodies living into the Matthew 25 call, please let Pastor Tyler know so that 
they can be highlighted in this section! 

https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/matthew-25/vitality/
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/matthew-25/racism/
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/matthew-25/poverty/
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CƻǊ ǘƘŜ aƻƴǘƘ ƻŦ                                                                                                                                                                                                      

!ǇǊƛƭ ол нлнм 

       Month of   Monthly    Year to 

      April    Budget   Date 

              

  Operating Revenue $13,521.91   $9,226.93   $61,676.21 

  Operating Expenses 10,926.23   13,873.77   46,337.10 

  Excess (Deficit) $2,595.68         $15,339.11 

      

Treasurerõs Report 

PRESBYTERY MEETING:  The Presbytery Assembly met May 26th at 2 pm.  Elder 
Bonnie Perryman was our commissioner to this meeting. 

PENTECOST AND CONFIRMATION:  On June 5th, we will be celebrating Pentecost and 
welcoming our new confirmands during worship.  Come and celebrate these special                          
occasions! 

COMMENTS FROM REV. OREM:  Rev. Orem acknowledged our successes in this 
programming year.  He highlighted our educational programming, the choir and bell choir, 
the work that Trustees have done, the ongoing work of the Ministry of Mission that has              
continued to reach out to our church family and the community, the improved streaming              
options, and fellowship hour after worship that has returned.  He thanked everyone for their 
efforts with all that has been accomplished. 



 

Donations were given to the Blessing Box and Food Pantry by:  

Gerald & Nancy Veltman 
 

 

 

 
 

THE LARGER VIEW 
Page  5 

 

Volume 15 Issue 6 

What the Church Means to Me:  Attitude, Gratitude, Infinitude 
By Sharon LaFlech 

 

Bill and I came from different faith journeys; we chose to start our marriage and restart our faith journey by 
joining St Paulôs Lutheran church in Oct. 1971. Kelly and Kent were christened in the Lutheran church                
following their births. After moving to Highland, Bill and I joined FPCH in October 1981 and had our baby, 
Krissy, baptized that same day. We knew we needed God in the life of our family, and as I reflect it was a 
ñhave toò attitude. That was the message we were giving our children and ourselves: we ñhave toò go to 
church, school, work, etc. Then in Nov 1990 our lives were uprooted, and the seed of a new attitude was 
planted, and our gratitude gained new depth. A flood forced us from our home for the next 8 months. We 
grew in gratitude as members signed up to help us rebuild from the physical and emotional damage caused by 
the flood. It was years later that I ran into a past member of FPCH and we talked about our times spent                  
together at FPCH. Her memory of the flood was that she ñgot to help us with our laundry and dishes and 
grateful she could be a part of our lives.ò Wow! I got a glimpse of a whole new attitude. Thatôs what I feel 
lives on these grounds and in this building, a ñget toò attitude. We get to be the Heart, Hands, and Feet of    
Jesus. We get to feed His lambs and tend His sheep. We get to follow Jesus. I am grateful for the FPCH                 
experiences I get to live in and show love. At FPCH I get to live, worship and praise the infinitude of God.  

 

With attitude, gratitude and Godôs infinitude may I continue to get to grow here, 

 

Sharon LaFlech  

And Finance 
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ADULT CONNECTIONS  

BYOB, or Bring Your Own Bible, is taking a short break for the summer. The Faith Development team 

is going to use the time in the next few months to discern how God is calling us to continue faith                     

formation opportunities, and will share ways you can participate this fall.  

Youth Connections is taking a break from regular meetings for the summer. There are a couple of dates to 

keep in mind, though:  

¶ Sunday, June 12, after worship until about 2 pm. Pizza party and final worship 

planning 

¶ Sunday, July 10 ï 10:30 am Youth-Led Service; the youth are leading the worship 

service on this Sunday in the sanctuary 

Pastor Tyler and Heather are working on summer plans, and will communicate those plans to all youth 

and families as soon as things are finalized.  Weôre exploring getting together with a couple other 

churchôs youth, as well as a summer swim party at some point. Stay tuned! 

All youth and friends are always welcome to all Youth Connections events and gatherings! 

YOUTH CONNECTIONS  

ñTHE BIBLE IN TODAYôS WORLDò Sunday Morning Class 

This Sunday morning adult class is on hiatus for the summer. They will begin meeting again in September 

after Labor Day.  
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BE THE BRIDGE BOOK EVENT  

On Sunday, May 1st, ten people gathered to talk about the book, ñBe The Bridge:               

Pursuing Godôs Heart for Racial Reconciliationò by Latasha Morrison, that weôve been 

reading over the past few months.  We had a wonderful discussion of the book itself 

and themes of racial injustice, historical awareness, current events, and how we might 

move toward reconciliation. We shared personal experiences, asked questions, and 

brainstormed possible next steps. 

 

On Wednesday evenings during the BYOB time online in May, several people continued these                             

conversations about racial reconciliation and looking at Morrisonôs book in more detail. There is interest in 

keeping these themes and conversations going, to do more of the work needed toward racial reconciliation 

in our churches and communities. Stay tuned as the Faith Development team plans new events and                       

opportunities throughout the year to address this important aspect of Matthew 25. 

 

 

** The Faith Development team is always open to new members! If you are interested in helping plan oppor-

tunities for all ages to grow in their faith and relationship with Jesus Christ, join us! We generally meet after 

worship on the third Sunday of the month. If you have any questions, contact Bonnie Perryman or Heather 

Casiano. Hope to see you! ** 
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BLESSINGS TO OUR CONFIRMATION STUDENTS! 

Since January of this year, two of our youth have been meeting with Pastor Tyler and their adult sponsors 
twice a month for confirmation classes. They have been using the PC(USA)'s curriculum called Big God, 

Big Questions. Each session consisted of conversation, scripture reading, a short video that showed life 
and worship in the PC(USA), a connection of each question to an element of worship, reflective                         

journaling, and praying the Lord's Prayer. Congratulations to the youth for completing the confirmation 

classes! 

 

 

 

 

Ella Severson 

Ella lives in Highland, and is an 8th grader at Highland Middle School. She 
loves to draw, listen to music, and hang out with her friends. Ella is involved in 
choir, and will be in student council next year. Through the confirmation               
classes, Ella says she has a better understanding of what Jesus has done for all 
of us and the importance of Jesus in our lives. Ellaôs confirmation sponsor is 
Tracy Oprea. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tristan Casiano 

Tristan lives in Munster, and is a 7th grader at Wilbur Wright Middle School. 

He enjoys reading, cooking, watching TV and playing violin. Tristan is                       
involved with Boy Scouts and the middle school orchestra. From confirmation 
class, Tristan says heôs learned that doubting isnôt the opposite of faith ï doubt 

goes along with faith. Tristanôs confirmation sponsor is Peter Churitch. 
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READING THE BIBLE IN A YEAR 

What have you read in the Bible lately that has surprised you? Challenged you? Resonated with you? The 

Bible is such a rich collection of literature that our emotions can be all over the place when we encounter 

different passages ï and thatôs OK! We hope your experience of reading through the Bible this year is 

helping you truly experience Godôs Word. We hope that you are opening yourself up to the movement of 

the Holy Spirit through the written word.  

If you havenôt joined in this Bible challenge yet, you are more than welcome to start this month. The Faith 

Development ministry encourages everyone to make the Bible a regular part of your life no matter when 

or how much reading you do. 

The June Bible reading plan is included in this newsletter, and it will be posted on our churchôs website 

(www.fpchighland.org). If you would ever like to discuss anything you read in the Bible or have                

questions, please reach out to Pastor Tyler or Heather ï weôd love to chat about Godôs Word with you. 

May this year in the Bible be a blessing to you! 

CONGRATULATIONS 2022 GRADUATE! 

Lauren Wilson is graduating Cum Laude with Academic and Technical 
Honors from Highland High School. She plans on attending Jackson 
College in Michigan this fall, where she will major in Respiratory 
Therapy and is committed to playing soccer for the Jackson College 
Womenôs Soccer Team. Throughout her high school years, Lauren has 
played soccer, basketball, track and softball; served on the Athletic 
Leadership Committee; and was part of the National Spanish Honor 
Society and the National Technical Honor Society. Lauren, who is the 
daughter of our church administrative assistant Kristen, has been                    
involved in our family of faith for many years. She has fond memories 
of Wackie Wednesdays, and she has enjoyed being part of the Ministry 
of Mission for the last couple of years. Lauren especially likes  helping 
cook for the Hammond Shelter, and helping out at the St. Timôs                    
Drive-through Food Pantry Ministry. 

Our prayers and best wishes for your future are with you, Lauren.   
Congratulations! 


